

 STERLING HEIGHTS, MICHIGAN 48312 (586) 268-0060 Fax: (586) 268-0064

Representing Employees Of Chrysler Sterling Stamping Plant International Union • United Automobile • Aerospace • Agricultural Implement Workers of Ameri

LASHAWN ENGLISH President Dear UAW Local 1264 Membership,

DOUG MCINTOSH Vice President

MARTY BARRYMORE Recording Secretary

CHARON R. BOBBITT SR. Financial Secretary/Treasurer

TAMEKO DANDRIDGE Trustee Chairperson

> ADAM GLENN Trustee

TOM McCLELLAN Trustee

DANIEL CAMPBELL Sergeant-At -Arms

SAMUEL B. McCREE Guide

CHARLES WRIGHT Retiree Chairperson As most of our members are aware, on Wednesday, April 21, 2021 we had a sudden and tragic accident in the plant which resulted in a death. First and foremost, the UAW Leadership wants to send our prayers, condolences and comfort to the family and friends of our dear Brother Terry Garr. At this time, the accident is an active investigation and we are trying to get an understanding as to what happened. Once a full report is completed, the findings will be reported to the membership. In the meantime, please uplift his family in prayer and those who knew and loved Brother Terry Garr.

I would like to personally acknowledge and thank some critical people that played a significant role during various stages of this tragedy. UAW Chief Stewards, Patrick Sterling, Todd Grandberry, Laura Hagle and Bryan Osborne; Management personnel, John Gjonaj; Nursing staff, Bill McIntyre along with Coworker, Denise Alexander and anyone else that may have assisted with this situation in any way.

Please note that we will be having an additional 1-minute moment of silence for each respective shift to honor Brother Terry Garr in observation of our 2021 Worker's Memorial Day held on April 28, 2021. As always, we encourage and remind you to please work safely throughout the plant. We want everyone to return from work to their families just as they came.

With Deepest Sympathy,

LaShawn English, President

UAW Local 1264

LE/hp opeiu42aflcio-meg